Exhibit A

RESOLUTION OF THE
SOUTH CAROLINA COMMISSION ON HIGHER EDUCATION
IN MEMORY OF
ROBERT ALAN DAY

The Commission on Higher Education marks with regret the recent
death of one its most respected and distinguished staff members.

A Coordinator of Academic Programs, Bob Day had lead
responsibility for medical and health affairs issues and for the nursing
articulation agreements.

He served with great dignity and tact as member of a number of
regional and statewide gerontological and sociological associations.

As a public employee, his statements were thoughtful and
articulate, his positions prudent and precise, and his advice logical and
temperate.

As a member of the Commission's staff from 1988 through 1991,
Dr. Robert Alan Day made lasting contributions to higher education in

South Carolina.
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